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Dear Parent/Carer 
 
As we approach the end of term, I would like to take this opportunity to share with you pupils’ achievements 
and whole-school events from the Autumn Term, as well providing you with some key dates for our return 
in January.  
 
KEY DATES 

• As parents and carers are aware, school finishes at 12.00pm on Thursday 21 December. 

Throughout the morning, pupils will have the opportunity to watch the performance of the staff 

panto and will be able to purchase a hot grab bag priced at £2.20.  

• Pupils return to school on Monday 8 January. All pupils should be at entry points for 8.30am prompt 

for morning line-ups. All year groups have been given information about line-up points for January.  

• Year 11 Parents’ evening is on Thursday 25 January. 

• Pupils break up for half term on Friday 16 February, returning on Monday 26 February. 

• We break up for Easter on Thursday 28 March and return on Monday 15 April.  

• May Day is on Monday 6 May, meaning that the school is closed.  

• Pupils break up for May half term on Friday 24 May and return on Monday 3 June.  

 

EXPECTATIONS FOR THE NEW TERM 

Basic Equipment 
 
A huge thank you to parents and carers for your support with basic equipment throughout the term.  Pupils 
should continue to bring their basic equipment with them every day in the new term. This helps to instill a 
sense of responsibility and allows lessons to proceed without disruption.  
 
What is meant by the term ‘basic equipment’?  
The following items of stationery constitute your child’s ‘basic equipment’: a blue or black pen, pencil, ruler 
and green pen.  Your child is expected to bring all of these items with them to school every day.  They should 
also have a school bag to carry books, folders, homework and their PE kit.  
 
What happens if my child forgets or loses their basic equipment? 
Equipment checks will take place at the start of each new school day.  If your child is missing their basic 
equipment, or any part of it, they will be issued with an after-school detention. Our prefect team will 
continue to run a stationery shop every day, on morning entry, so that missing items can be replaced 
promptly and inexpensively.  Please refer to the price list below for further information.  The stationery 
shop can be found in the packed lunch area every morning from 8.30am. 
 
 



Why does my child need these items every day?  
It is hugely important that children are prepared for learning.  As part of our marking policy, your child will 
be required to use a green pen when self-assessing and/or developing work marked by their teachers.  We 
also have high expectations in relation to how classwork should be presented.  For example, pupils will need 
a ruler to underline the date and title, and a pencil for any diagrams or sketches that may need to be 
recorded in their books.   
  
Price List  

• Blue/black pen: 20p  

• Pencil: 20p  

• Ruler (15cm): 30p  

• Ruler (30cms): 50p  

• Green pen: 20p  

 

UNIFORM 

 

As a school, we have high expectations in relation to all aspects of school life, including the wearing of school 

uniform.  It gives pupils a sense of belonging and is an important part of our corporate image.  It is important 

that staff are not wasting valuable teaching and learning time dealing with issues relating to uniform. 

Some important reminders:  

• Blazers are a compulsory part of school uniform.  They should not be replaced with an alternative 

outer layer/jacket.  

• Leggings are not part of school uniform.  

• Tube skirts/elasticated skirts are not acceptable.  School skirts should be knee length and follow 

school policy.  

• Pupils are required to wear black, polishable footwear; canvas/material footwear is not permitted.  

As you are already aware, boots are not allowed.  

• No false, gel or acrylic nails.  

• No false eyelashes. 

• No jewellery, with the exception of a watch. 

 

YEAR 11 

 
In November, as part of our first assessment cycle, Year 11 students sat their GCSE mock 
examinations.  The buy-in to additional revision sessions and study support in the run up to the 
exams was good.  
As parents, carers and students are aware, examinations are now back to normal. It is hugely important, 
therefore, that students return to school with real determination and focus.  As has been the case 
throughout the first term, there will be lots of additional study support sessions on offer across a range of 
subjects.  
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 6 OPEN EVENING 

 
Our thanks again to all pupils and parents who attended our Open Evening in September. There were lots 
of happy children engrossed in all the exciting activities on offer around the school.  We were delighted with 
all the positive feedback and look forward to meeting families again in September.  
 
EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 

 
Pupils, across year groups, have been taking part in our extensive range of extra-curricular 
clubs after school:  After School Clubs - Hebburn Comprehensive School.  Well done to all pupils involved.  
We would like to see even more pupils involved next term! 
 
 

https://www.hebburn.net/pupils/after-school-clubs/


SCHOOL NEWS  

 

 



 
 

 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
May I take this opportunity of thanking all parents and carers for your support over this past term, and of 
wishing all families a pleasant and enjoyable Christmas and New Year. 
 

 
Yours sincerely 

 

David Thompson 
Head Teacher  


